
October 2024 E Trail news 

Cedar Valley Nature Trail Celebration to Economic Development 

Marion Trail News- Where is that Caboose! 

Linn County Trail News- Morgan Creek Trail and Maniti Trail  

 

 

At Urbana Community Center there was a packed house to celebrate now 52 miles of hard 

surface paving of the entire CVNT.  Trail advocates shared remarks about the glory days of 

difficult trail beginnings and how important the CVNT is to economic development for Iowa.  

Debi Durham, Director of the Iowa Economic Development Authority spoke as well as many 

county officials and employees from both Linn County and Black Hawk County. The ribbon 

cutting was for paving the remaining 16 miles to complete 52 miles of hard surface.  This opens 

the trail to more all-weather, all-type users.  



 

A packed house, Urbana Community Center! 

When the Cedar Valley Nature Trail was originally developed in the late 1970’s/ 

early 1980’s there were county conservation boards and departments, and community 

trail advocates who fought hard for this trail, yet the opposition was there as 

well.  Here is a sample of the difficult days of trail development.  We have come a LONG 

way!  We thank the Cedar Rapids Gazette archives!  

 

 



 

 

 



 

WE found the caboose!  Spotted along the Grant Wood Trail, Draper Park in Marion is the new 

home of the renovated Caboose. 

 

The above Draper Park plans show that this mini park will be a great addition and stopping 

point for Grant Wood Trail users. A wonderful way to keep important railroad history! 



Initial progress on the Maniti Trail - 

digging out for a box culvert under 

Lakeside Road. The Lakeside Road 

culvert is just the beginning. The trail 

will be constructed in multiple phases 

over a number of years by Linn County 

Conservation and Marion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The completed trail will run south 
from Wanatee Park to Mt Vernon Road 
where it will intersect with the Sac & 
Fox and Interurban Trails, and then 
north from the Park to connect to the 
Grant Wood Trail. Great connections 
and views. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Morgan Creek Trail 
 
  
 

The future phase of the Morgan 

Creek Trail from the Covington Rd. 

underpass to the west side of the 

Cedar River is undergoing design 

work and fund requests.  

 

The County is also looking for funding to begin the design phase of the Cedar River Bridge “Future 

Bridge”. (The Biechler Bridge). A new Federal grant application has been submitted for the bridge design 

work. The bridge will utilize the old railroad bridge piers! 

 

 



Thanks to our AMAZING Business Sponsors!    

 

 

 

Did you know that many federal and state trail grants are required to show 

community support?  And may require a 20% community match? 

That is why LCTA raises funds for trails so our community can continue to build more 

amazing connections!  We ask for your help to keep this momentum going! Please visit 

our website https://linncountytrails.org/d... 

 

http://url3710.linncountytrails.org/ls/click?upn=u001.qAYDObEBtmv4CFw6pA2w3xf-2Fs8ktWJHZszAN6j2nCy5ehwh8wEGfeo-2BV6llSKUaVUzo2_48DgyFDPW0Ovc2nTLFJ97FD2RjLT9SGqmRieEe5pQ6-2FfDoJFq4c2Jtu4m0dj-2Ben0PoBA0pMVErIwG4wColAqg0oPh6KMay7jQSYBNjhOvP7T16sxDOX5fzewfpd-2FdpZRAKT3czn8ku0si2nfYRT5gYN6mEN2KrgFQAbInMBEh5LfcUHoS68RxgKCWE0L-2Bs7-2BlHkJG6GD36ahG4G82FUILfKI6icGS-2FAAIkWQl4K6EN5DXT0kUeZf0-2FMW8RxZmsyoVnoJqwejg8n6RiqnO-2BMm0ACFQFnGDH3AG8zWaXdCmKupqHqCkT8vMQ3UDAQeiu3o

